Town of Texas Town Board Meeting
July 8, 2019
7:00 pm 	
Town of Texas Municipal Center

Notices were posted at the Municipal Center, on the website and emailed to interested parties.

All Board Members were present. 

Meeting was called to order by Delmar at 7:13pm after the Planning Commission Meeting.

Minutes of the June meeting were read by Clerk.  A correction was made from Coushman to Cunningham.  Motion to approve by Andy Walters , second by Bill Schwede and carried. 

Treasurer report was given.  Treasurer noted that Highway Aids were received early July and not in totals.  Motion to accept and file for audit by Andy.  Second by Delmar and carried. 

CHAIR REPORT-Delmar discussed old culverts.  Gohdes only is interested in plastic that are not damaged.    Discussed putting on website and posting sizes for bids.  Publication would cost more than what we would get.  Delmar also reported talking to Arlie Kittel about the Trinity Cemetery interest in riprap on edge of cemetery on River Hills Road.  Board had no issue because it would not interfere with plowing and may help road edge.
Delmar talked with Macomber that still has issues with an increase of tires and appliances.  Andy Walters moved to have Attorney do a $500 violation citation again.  Second by Bill Schwede and carried. 
Delmar reported two calls from Marathon County Sheriff Department.  One was that Seth Graykowski’s dog killed chickens of Jason Henricks.  The County Deputy could not do anything since town has their own dog ordinance.  Wm Stuart from Department called for a list of Town Roads open to ATV and UTV’s.  Delmar send a map with green open and red closed to the Sheriff Department.
SUPERVISOR REPORTS-State payment funding distribution.  The Boards need to set a meeting date.  
PSC hearing to be held.  Some Village of Maine residents think City of Wausau will provide water rather than new wells in the Village.  Brokaw is working on the boat landing.  County Road W work is postponed due to washouts on County FF this year.

CLERK REPORT-Nothing new.
NEW BUSINESS- Paser ratings need to be completed by December 15th this year.  The board will set a date for road reviews.  Bill and Delmar will attend a DOT training.
OLD BUSINESS-Delmar Winter moved to adopt and approve ordinance for the Comprehensive Plan update.  Second by Bill and carried. 
Tabled Ferrous mining ordinance.
Delmar read letter from Attorney Vanderwall about the tax deed property of Wasmundt and process the county needs to follow.
[bookmark: _GoBack]FIRE DEPARTMENT-Paul reported that insurance companies allow $750 not not just $500.  The Town should change amount to be billed.  Tanker Association shared by rural towns has been stored at the Wausau Department.  The City of Wausau needed it when they annexed parts of Stettin that didn’t have hydrants.  They do not use any more.  Actually, doesn’t sound like anyone uses.  About $6000 still in fund.  Andy will meet again with other towns to discuss and make decisions.  Village of Maine may house it, if others think there is a need. 
PLANNING COMMISSION-Short meeting still have some issues with Macomber.  Also questions about the Marshall Hill Auto and conditional use permit.

PUBLIC COMMENT-Wally Borchardt complained about supervisor attendance at meetings.  He will call sooner and have put on agenda to discuss more.

Motion to adjourn by Delmar, second by Bill and carried.



Lorraine I Beyersdorff-Town of Texas Clerk
